
PETE LABONTE 

DRIVER 

 

Pete Labonte was one of the most well-known drivers to come out of Oxford Dragway’s first generation 

of racers in the late 1960’s and 1970’s. The Brunswick native was a hard racer who took to the track with 

great enthusiasm every time he competed. While pursuing his own success on the track, Pete also 

earned the admiration and respect of his peers as he was always willing to help others and mentor the 

next generation of racers. Whether working at the parts counter at Goodwin Chevrolet or winning races 

in his black 57’ racer, Pete Labonte was dedicated to his craft. For his years of success on and off the 

track, following his passing, Oxford Dragway named one of the lanes in his honor and held an annual 

race in his honor. Pete Labonte is now being honored as a member of the Maine Motorsports Hall of 

Fame class of 2022.  


